
April 6, 2023

Dear Senators Rolfes, Robinson, Wilson, and Gildon and Representatives Ormsby, Bergquist,
Gregerson, Macri, Stokesbary, Chambers, and Corry:

Re: Please support the Senate’s proposed additional $5 million one-time investment for the No Child
Left Inside grant program in the final 2023-25 Operating Budget

On behalf of the 54 undersigned organizations, we thank you for your strong support of the No Child
Left Inside grant program, which connects youth to nature through outdoor education and recreation
programs. Studies have shown the incredible benefits to children who spend time outside. However, far
too often, race, income, identity, ability, and zip code affect children's regular and safe access to nature.
The No Child Left Inside program helps level that imbalance. Yet, funding requests have always
significantly surpassed available grant dollars, and this year is no exception. The need is great. For the
2023-25 grant cycle, there are 174 applications requesting $12.3 million in funding. Therefore, we
respectfully request that you fund the No Child Left Inside grant program at the Senate’s
proposed level, providing an additional one-time investment of $5 million in your final operating
budget. Funding the program at this level, combined with the $4.5 million in carry-forward funding for
State Parks, would allow the program to fund more than 75 percent of the applications for the 2023-25
grant round.

Simply put, the No Child Left Inside (NCLI) grant program changes lives. It provides youth and families
from underserved communities - including low-income, Black, Indigenous and people of color,
immigrants and refugees, and people with disabilities - the chance to learn and play outdoors,
participate in conservation or stewardship projects, develop leadership skills while building social skills,
and even learn about future career pathways. All of these opportunities help to improve academic
performance, boost health and well-being, promote personal responsibility and foster a connection with
the outdoors, which helps all of our communities across the state. Since 2016, the program has
invested $8.5 million in more than 160 programs across 26 counties, providing transformational outdoor
experiences to more than 135,000 youth in urban and rural communities alike. On average, 70 percent
of youth benefitting from the program are eligible for free and reduced lunch, 57 percent are youth of
color, 17 percent are English language learners, and 21 percent are youth with disabilities.

Each year, NCLI has received more and more grant requests, totaling a historic $12.3 million in the
2023-25 grant cycle. With no additional funding - as proposed in the House’s operating budget - only
one-third of the applicants will receive financial support. We can do better to meet the needs of children
and young adults across the state. No Child Left Inside’s strong track record of success deserves more
funding.
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The No Child Left Inside Coalition respectfully requests that you fund the No Child Left Inside
grant program at the Senate’s proposed level in PSSB 5187, which would provide a one-time $5
million investment for the 2023-25 Biennium. Combined with the State Parks’ carry-forward funding
of $4.5 million, this investment would fund NCLI at $9.5 million for the 2023-25 Biennium, which would
allow the program to fund more than 75 percent of the applications for the 2023-25 grant round,
facilitating an estimated 3.5 million hours of outdoor experiences. Importantly, this funding would be
matched by more than $6 million in private contributions.

With your help, we can provide more children the opportunity to connect to nature. The No Child Left
Inside grant program can change lives for tens of thousands of Washington’s youth. Please make a
sound and smart investment for the future of Washington’s children by increasing the state’s investment
in No Child Left Inside. This is a down payment for the future leaders, innovators, and advocates of our
communities across the state. Thank you for your leadership and commitment to connecting children to
Washington’s great outdoors.

Sincerely,

Jacqueline Reyes
Urban to Wild Program Manager - Seattle
The Wilderness Society

Andrea Imler
Advocacy Director
Washington Trails Association

Jill Scheffer
President
KEEN - Kittitas Environmental Education Network

Paris McClusky
Executive Director
Puget Sound Estuarium

Christy Bracewell Trotter
CEO
Yakima Valley Farm Workers Clinic

Sarah Heerhartz
Executive Director
Mid Sound Fisheries Enhancement Group

KAREN A PHILLIPS
Executive Director
Camp Hope of Southwest WA

Molly Bidwell
Community Outreach and Engagement
Coordinator
Puget Soundkeeper Alliance

Neli Jasuja
Environmental Justice Programs Manager
Young Women Empowered (Y-WE)

Barbara Schultheiss
Executive Director
Lopez Island Family Resource Center

Nancy Orlowski
Owner
Good Life

Chevon Powell
Founder
Golden Bricks Events

Dorry Foster
CEO
Wenatchee Valley YMCA

Christine Mahler
Executive Director
Washington Wildlife and Recreation Coalition

Mary Brueggeman
Executive Director
Sound Salmon Solutions

Erin Dilworth
Deputy Director
Communities for a Healthy Bay
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Kim Simon
Learning & Engagement Coordinator
Museum of Northwest Art

Betsy Robblee
Conservation & Advocacy Director
The Mountaineers

Carrie Clendaniel
Preserve Manager
Jefferson Land Trust

Jeff Petty
Principal
Highline Big Picture

Carolyn Hope
Director of Parks, Recreation, and Cultural
Services
City of Burien

Alma Williams
Director of Inclusion and Community
Partnerships
North Cascades Institute

Amanda Martino
Executive Director
Blue Mountain Land Trust

Scott Hicke
Director of Development
Rainier Prep

Andrea Brooks
President and CEO
Lifeline Connections

Anne Newcomb
President
Issaquah Alps Trails Club

Amy Brockhaus
Deputy Director
Mountains to Sound Greenway Trust

Nikki Klinger
Board Member
Mount Vernon Parks Foundation

Peter Mayer
Director
City of Tukwila Parks and Recreation

Annitra Peck
Program Director
Nooksack Salmon Enhancement Association

Jason Lundgren
Executive Director
Cascade Fisheries

Anne Alecci
AVP Events and Sponsorship
Girl Scouts of Western Washington

Amy Spies
Mngr, Kent School District
Science Resource Center

Tom Bugert
State & Local Government Relations Manager
REI co-op

Oak Rankin
Executive Director
Glacier Peak Institute

David Dunphy
Executive Director
Y.E.T.I. (Youth Experiential Training Institute)

Elizabeth Bullard
Executive Director
Seattle PlayGarden

Claire Bruncke
Executive Director
Dylan Jude Harrell Community Center

Alix Lee-Tigner
Lake Sammamish Urban Wildlife Refuge
Partnership Coordinator
Trout Unlimited

Joann Kim
Program Manager for Family and Youth
Programs
Korean Community Service Center

Akayla Wolcott
Recreation Leader
Burien Parks and Rec

Amy Eberling
Executive Director
The Salish Sea School
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Ashleigh Patience Shoecraft
Executive Director
Braided Seeds

Vanessa Kritzer
Executive Director
Washington Association of Land Trusts

Marree Perrault

North Counties' Family Services

Stacy Dahl
Volunteer and Education Programs Coordinator
Skagit Land Trust

Julie Griffith
Executive Director
Camp STIX Diabetes Programs

David Spies
Board President
Columbia Breaks Fire Interpretive Center

Skippy Shaw
State Government Relations Director
The Nature Conservancy

Sara Leavitt
Program Director
Sahale Outdoors

Erin Dilworth
Deputy Director
Communities for a Healthy Bay

Hannah Gallagher
Inclusive Programs Director
The Seattle PlayGarden

Barbara McCullough-Jones
Development Director
Kiwanis Camp Wa-Ri-Ki

Sibyl Maer-Fillo
Founder/ Director
Washington Outdoor School
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